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July 18, 2023

Marlene H. Dortch, Secretary

Federal Communications Commission
45 L Street NE

Washington, DC 20554

Re: Station KPKJ, Mentmore, New Mexico
SURRENDER OF LICENSE

Dear Ms. Dortch:

Calvary Albuquerque, Inc. (“CBI”), licensee of, among others, FM Station KPKJ
(Facility ID No. 93073), Mentmore, New Mexico, notifies the Commission that CBI has
permanently discontinued operation of Station KPKJ is hereby surrendering the KPKJ license to
the Commission.

If there are any questions regarding this matter, please contact our counsel, Kathleen
Victory of Fletcher, Heald & Hildreth, P.L.C., 1300 North 17" Street, Arlington, Virginia 22209.
Her telephone number is 703-812-0473 and her email address is Victory@fhhlaw.com.

Sincerely,

1p Heitzig
President
Calvary Albuquerque, Inc.

cc (via e-mail): James Bradshaw (james.bradshaw@fcc.gov)
Nazifa Sawez (nazifa.sawez@fcc.gov)



